#### THE PREZ SEZ

MAR. 9\$

Hello WPCC. Before I finish this will most likely be the longest PREZ SEZ in the history of WPCC. PLEASE READ IT ANYWAY, THIS ONE IS IMPORTANT. Let's start y thanking some faithful members: In no particular order - Thanks to:

Don Baker, his officers and board for a great 1993. It was fun and contriversial, but Don presided over it all with a lot of class.

<u>Wayne Jones</u> for agreeing to taking over the "Vair Street Journal", for serving as V.P. and above all for caring enough to chew us all out at the Oct. meeting! That chewing out changed WPCC forever.

Joanne Baker & Judy Jones for tolerating what WPCC and their husbands put them through last year.

Dale & Ellen Smith for the wonderful Journals that they produced with help from Jay & Brian. For their hours of time acting as CORSA liaisons, and for their much appreciated Feb. letter to the membership and past membership.

Pat Greenwald for accepting the office of secretary for, I believe, the third consecutive year. How's that for dedication?

Bill & Jean Brill for accepting the office of treasurer on a very short notice.

Ralph & Joanna Shearer for being our co-chairmen for the Raystown event, and for making the beautiful Ho Down Dinner Centerpieces.

Dave & Jan Fabyonic for negotiating our meeting place contracts over the years, and for the thousands of mailing labels they produced.

Dick Breier for organizing the Hershey bus trip year after year, much to the financial advantage of the club.

Bill, Irene, Jim, & Sandy Artzberger for the endless contributions they have made to WPCC and to the Corvair in general.

<u>Vaun Hamlin</u> for some really super events and meetings, including the July fourth festivities.

Laurie Maglietta & Chuck Lucas for all of the wonderful Journals that they produced.

My better half Carole for not only tolerating my antics in this insane hobby, but for jumping right into the thick of things by serving many stints as an officer, and for initiating the gift for the outgoing prez. program.

Everyone else whom I've missed who has chipped in over the years.

#### Let's talk about changes next:

The dues stay at \$10 per year per family. Please send yours to Bill Brill or this will be your last Journal!

No monthly meetings on Tuesday evenings. Everyone is very busy in the 90's. Fine - we just freed up eleven evenings for you to do something else with. Now - give a fraction of that time back to your club by participating in several or all of the events. Brief meetings will be a part of some events.

Quarterly "Vair Street Journals". Monthly newsletters tend to burn out editors at a very rapid rate. Let's <u>not</u> burn out Wayne. Let's <u>do</u> send Wayne occasional little tid bits to put into the Journals. Post cards and phone calls can supplement if needed. You'll only have four to read - SO READ THEM, THEN PUT THEM IN A NOTEBOOK FOR FUTURE REFERENCE!

More frequent & better planned events: With no money being spent on rent and less spent on printing & postage, more funds will be avaliable for fun. IF YOU DON'T PARTICIPATE, THEN YOU WON'T GET YOUR MONEYS WORTH. PEROID!! Corvair driving paid up members will frequently be rewarded for their efforts.

The entire year's activities are planned and dates set by the March Kick-off party meeting. An updated refrigerator calendar is included in this Journal. FUT IT ON YOUR REFRIGERATOR RIGHT NOW!!

Our financial situation should slowly improve, making feature events such as the Raystown celebration more feasible. Wayne & Judy Jones are already working on a 1995 overnight adventure to the Air Force Museum in Dayton, Ohio. (Could this evolve into a joint event with our sister club in Ohio?)

THE BIGGEST CHANGES HAVE TO COME FROM YOU, THE MEMBERSHIP. YOU asked for change by not coming to meetings and events. WE heard you and changed the club. THE BALL IS NOW IN YOUR COURT - PARTICIPATE AND BRING IN NEW MEMBERS! See you at the kick - off party.

Now that I have your attention, here is what your officers and board have planned for your pleasure in 1994:

SUNDAY MARCH 20th 2 P.M. THE 1994 WPCC KICK - OFF PARTY/MEETING At the IVANHOE APARTMENT'S PARTY ROOM, MONROEVILLE.

DEDICATED TO OUR MOST SENIOR MEMBER - BOB McCUNE. Call Bob if you need directions. 856-9392.

As you all know, last years 20th anniversary event was Bob McCune's brain child. Then, due to bad health, Bob had to miss the event. Well Bob, Ralph Shearer & I have combined our vidio tapes of the occasion, and we are going to share it with you after dinner, and you don't even have to leave your building!

Come and celebrate it again - but this time - with Bob!

Bring a covered dish of your choice, a salad, dessert, or main course big enough for many people. The first lady will coordinate dishes among the officer & board gals.

Let's pack the house in a tribute to Bob McCune and to the new WPCC!

### SUNDAY APRIL 17 MEYERSDALE'S PENNSYLVANIA MAPEL FESTIVAL. Bill & Jean Brill 837-5082

Bring a good appetite - the pancakes and sausage are wonderful and the mapel syrip is the best you can buy anywhere.

Meet at the McDonalds off the Turnpike in the town of New Stanton. Exit 26 of Interstate 70. at 9:30 A.M. The event is later this year, perhaps the weather will be better!

### SATURDAY MAY 21 CORVAIR CONVOY TO THE WENDELL AUGUST FORGE IN GROVE CITY & LUNCH AT QUAKER STEAK LUBE IN SHARON.

After lunch, the gals can - start their engines - and shop till they drop in the world's largest off price fashion store (Winners), not to mention a huge off price shoe outlet, an army navy surplus store, and who knows what else. Judy Jones dreamed up this event several years ago. It took a while, but here it is - the feature event of the 1994 WPCC. "Corvair driving, paid up members will receive a special momento. (One per Vair).

CONTINUED

)

Shoney's is on your left, three lights north of the Turnpike entrance/exit. Park in Wal Mart's lot behind Shoney's. Be ready for an 8:45 drivers meeting in the lot. If you are planning to have breakfast at Shoney's then arrive earlier. DON'T MISS THIS EVENT!!

The following events will be covered in detail in later Journals.

MID JUNE Our western most members, Herb & Gay Horn of California will be visiting Pittsburgh. Dale & Ellen are rumored to be planning something!?!

JULY 4th Canonsburg and Brentwood parades, then a fabulous homemade pizza party by Vaun & Char Hamlin. Followed by a Corvair parts auction by the Artzbergers. Start collecting parts now to contribute - this will be an important fund raiser for your club.

JULY 23 - 24 PITTSBURGH VINTAGE GRAND PRIX

Bill Artzberger 364-6842

As usual, WPCC will secure the classics and participate in the 50s and 60s car show. Stay in touch with Bill.

JULY 26 - 30 CORSA INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION AT HISTORIC COLONIAL WILLIAMSBURG, Va. It looks like our best showing ever! What a convention this should be. Our southern most member Dan Jones of Va. sent Dale a packet of info. on the area. It will be passed around at the kick-off meeting. A word to the wise - During working hours, call (800)828-4387 and make your reservations, the Hilton is filling up fast. (About \$74 per night in a world class hotel is a bargan.) The banner must go with us to Williamsburg. Whoever has it, please bring it to the kick-off party.

SATURDAY & SUNDAY AUGUST 27 &228 CCORVAIR CONVOY TO THE FRIENDS OF CORVAIR CLUB'S EVENT IN OHIO. Wayne & Judy Jones 882-2109.

This event will include lots of time with Don & Alice Schneider's fabulous Corvair collection. If you haven't seen their cars, don't miss this event. Call the Guttisburg Swiss Inn for your reservations, (216)893-3600. This beautiful resort motel is brand new and Don has reserved the entire place for this event. This club has supported many of our events over the years in a big way. Let's return these favors and have a nice turnout for dur good friends from Ohio.

SATURDAY SEPT. 17th MAKE A WISH FOUNDATION CORVAIR SHOW & HOT AIR BALLOON FESTIVAL at HARTWOOD ACRES. Hal & Debbie Goff 653-6061.

SUNDAY SEPT. 11 SUPER CHEVY SHOW WITH A CORVAIR CLASS. Dale Smith 563-4047.

OCTOBER 8th HERSHEY BUS TRIP Dick Breier 563-4591.

It would be nice to have a bigger contingent of WPCC members, afterall it is our event.

NOVEMBER 13 A TIME SPEED DISTANCE RALLY THAT MAY LOOK, SORT OF FAMILIAR TO SOME OF YOU!?! Don Baker 863-3770.

### SATURDAY DECEMBER 17 WPCC HOLIDAY PARTY/MEETING/ELECTIONS. Al & Carole Friend 325-2588

At Paule's Lookout, <u>BUT</u> we have reserved the large and comfortable downstairs room. Which means we need 50 people minimum! You know the date, you know the place, and you know that we need all of you to get to our 50 minimum. So put it on <u>all</u> of your calendars right now and don't schedule anything else.

3/4/94

#### Hi Al:

Here are the adds that I need to put into the Vair Street Journal so I can sell off my parts and cars. Hopefully this can make it into the March edition.

Moving Sale - Must sell all remaining new and used Corvair parts. New parts such as engine gaskets, points \$1 each, rotors \$1 each, repro mini wiring harnesses \$3.50 each, carb kits \$7.50, 60 front panel \$50, used hoods, trunks lids and doors \$10 each, California bare front crossmembers \$50 each, 66-69 4 speed transaxles \$100, engines \$25, early turbo block \$75, automatic transaxles \$35, Charlotte Sweet 368-3922.

69 Monza coupe, 60,000 miles, older restoration, 140, 4 speed, needs carb work and master cylinder. Too good to part out; \$600, Charlotte Sweet 368-3922.

Happy Corvairing,

John Sweet

# HAMLIN'S ... for the finest!!!

BODY SHOP RUSTPROOFING

FOREIGN/AMERICAN MECHANICAL SERVICE

February 5, 1994

Dear Member - WESTERN PENNSYLVANIA CORVAIR CLUB

Here are some points for you to digest.

Many of you have been to a function that I've had the honor/pleasure of arranging for the club members. My supportive wife deserves much of the credit for their success. The last program was the picnic at Settler's Cabin Park that Lorie and I took care of last July 4th.

When Al asked me if I could handle the picnic, I answered 'NO'. The reason being I had something else in mind.

The Fourth of July this year will be different, and I'm offering you a challenge. Some Corvairs will go to the parade in Canonsburg and more will be in Brentwood. This part is old hat, so to say.

We've ordered a good day for 'Corvairing' and I don't want to waste that day. We'll go for a ride to Dorseyville which is just past the Hartwood Acres entrance a few miles. A detailed map will come later.

In Dorseyville, we'll go to my nephew's house for a pizza party, the likes you've never seen. If you don't like the best homemade pizza in Pittsburgh, there's not much reason to come. For the people who do make the venture, I'll guarantee you satisfaction and a full stomach. My goal is to give you something to talk about when the Corvair Club is mentioned in a conversation - something you can get nowhere else - something so good you can't forget it.

There's my game plan for your holiday. The cost will be \$4.00 per person (adult) for pizza & pop. If you want to drink anything else, you'll be responsible for your own taste. Please put it on your schedule if this intrigues you. If you want a reference, please ask Bill or Irene Artzberger as they've already been exposed.

Later, the exact details will go out to all members. The people who send in payment will be mailed a map of the location.

Your Fourth of July programmer,

am LHamling. Vaun L. Hamlin, Jr.

Member - W.P.C.C.











9,	
	0
III A	

# Minutes of WPCC Meeting January 25, 1994

Officers Present: President, Don Baker; Treasurer, Carole Friend; Secretary, Pat Greenwald.

Board Members Present: Vaun Hamlin, Laurie Maglietta, and Wayne Jones.

The meeting was called to order by President Don Baker. After a clarification of the date to which the club is committed to the church for meetings (May 24th), the minutes were approved. The treasurer's year end report was read and approved. The account balance was \$398.88. Don mentioned that one member had rescued the club financially this year and on behalf of the club, Carole thanked that member, Dick Brier, for the work he does for the Hershey trip.

Don mentioned dates of events in which the club traditionally participates. Cannonsburg has requested cars for it's July 4th parade.

John Sweet has written that he survived the earthquake. He also wanted members to know that he is disposing of all the parts in his garage. Those interested can call Charlotte at 368-3922.

Don requested nominations for 1994 officers. Those accepting were as follows:

President...Al Friend Vice President...Wayne Jones Treasurer...Bill Brill Secretary.....Pat Greenwald Since there was no opposition, at the request of the president, the secretary cast the ballot electing the slate of officers. In addition to serving as V.P., Wayne agreed to edit the newsletter. Board appointees:

Bob McCune Dale Smith Sandy Artzberger Dave Fabyonic Dick Brier

Al discussed his views on the re-organization of the club; membership, activities, frequency of meetings and newsletters. A discussion followed with members bringing up the benefits of monthly meetings, the need to do things differently to create more interest, the need to do more things involving our Corvairs, the effect of the meeting place on the meetings, the time members have to spend on club meetings and events, awareness of car events (not just the club sponsored ones), and the use of a phone tree.

MARCH 94



# THE VAIR STREET JOURNAL.

WHITEHH PERRINGVENALIA CODVAIN CLUB



156 Western PA, Corvetr Club 034 Arden Leno Pilleburgh, PA 16243 MARCH

MAR14

1994

152

